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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, April 8, 2024, in the Complex Band Room and 
conducted the following business: 
 

• Approved the minutes of the March 11, 2024 Regular Board Meeting. 
• Approved the March Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
• Approved a Fiscal Year 2025 Excess Costs Foundation Contract with the Trumbull County ESC to be deducted 

from State foundation payments to the LaBrae Local School District. 
• Approved the resignation of Lynn Gilbert, a certified staff member, effective July 31, 2024. 
• Accepted the resignation of Jennifer Nogales, Bascom Elementary Teacher, for the purposes of retirement, 

effective November 1, 2024. 
• Approved Go Green Community Grant award from Geauga-Trumbull Solid Waste Management District for 

$3,041.82. 
• Approved additional persons as classified substitutes, subsequent to the completion of required and successful 

BCI and FBI background checks. 
• Acknowledged and accepted the following donation:  

Donation From Donation For 
Donation  
Amount 

Mary Ellen Sanderson Band Uniforms $ 1,000.00 
Darlene Vasbinder Band Uniforms in Memory of Erika Bartholomew $ 250.00 
Battelle/Lynn Blaney RoboVikes Match Donation $ 250.00 
Bernadette Smith Band Uniforms in Memory of Erika Bartholomew $ 100.00 
Bernard Edenfield Band Uniforms in Memory of Erika Bartholomew $ 100.00 
Dale Janus Band Uniforms in Memory of Erika Bartholomew $ 100.00 
Erin Ott Band Uniforms in Memory of Erika Bartholomew $ 100.00 
Wagon Wheel Band Uniforms $ 70.00 
Joo Hyang Saner Band Uniforms in Memory of Erika Bartholomew $ 50.00 

 
• Approved a first reading of Board Policy revisions. 
• Met in executive session to discuss employment of personnel. 

 
 


